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June 23, 2022 

 
BY E-MAIL 
 
Daniel Goldner, Chair 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re:   DE 19-197, Electric and Natural Gas Utilities 
 Development of a Statewide, Multi-Use Online Energy Data Platform 
 
 Record Request Responses 
 
Dear Chair Goldner: 
 

Consistent with the request of certain parties to the above-captioned proceeding, 
on June 3, 2022, the Commission held a pre-hearing conference intended to seek 
clarification of certain requirements in Order No. 26,589 (March 2, 2022).  During that 
pre-hearing conference the Commission issued four requests for additional information.  
Specifically, the Commission sought: 

 
1. A copy of the PowerPoint presentation of the data platform interface shown at the 

prehearing conference; 
2. A summary of national and other standards for utility cybersecurity; 
3. An electronic version (link) to the Dunsky Report; and 
4. A list of governance council members and their qualifications. 

 
Included with this letter are responses to the Commission’s requests as compiled by 
participants in the docket and on the Governance Council. 
 

Attachment 1 to this letter is a copy of the requested presentation.  Attachment 2 
is a summary of the relevant cybersecurity standards.  Attachment 2 includes four 
documents – the first document, Attachment 2a, maps the proposed security controls for 
the New Hampshire platform to various industry standards, and the remaining 
documents, Attachments 2b-2d, are copies of the standards.  
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 Regarding the third request, the parties do not have a link to the Dunksy Report 
to provide.  The parties, however, understood the Commission’s request for the electronic 
version to be precipitated by the obscuring or omission of certain data included in the 
version of the report that was provided with the pre-hearing conference memorandum on 
May 27, 2022.  So far as the parties have been able to discern, the data errors were 
attributable to the conversion of the report between various file formats, and the 
corruption of the data during the conversions.  To remedy that issue, included with this 
letter as Attachment 3 is a copy of the report that has not been converted between formats 
and which includes the relevant data.  Lastly, included as Attachment 4 is information on 
the qualifications of the present members of the Governance Council. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions concerning this 

filing. 
 
  Sincerely, 

   
     
  Matthew J. Fossum 
  Senior Counsel 
Enclosures 
cc: Service List 
 
 
 
 


